FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would like to know:

What debt enforcement agencies does your council currently use?

From 2/9/2024, we use the following companies;

· Bristow and Sutor 

· Marston (Holdings) Ltd 

· Dukes Bailiffs Limited 

For the time frame below, the Council used the following enforcement agents;

· Bristow and Sutor 

· Marston (Holdings) Ltd 

· Newlyn PLC 

Broken down by each debt enforcement agency, please can you tell me – 
1. How many complaints has your council received relating to the behaviour or conduct of the enforcement agencies/bailiffs/debt collectors who have been working on behalf of your council?
2. How many of the complaints has your council upheld?
3. If known, how many complaints were passed to the Local Government & Social Care Ombudsman?

I would like this information regarding complaints received by the council since 1st January 2023 to 31st December 2023.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We do not hold the information requested in a reportable format; this data isn’t collated. Our current complaints system only classes complaints as Housing or Non-Housing. Staff would be required to trawl through each individual complaint to ascertain if it related to enforcement agents/bailiffs.  
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
